
Motorists leave pedestrian in
middle of Hwy. 50
A 31-year-old Carson City man was seriously injured early this
morning when a vehicle struck him as he was crossing Highway
50 in Stateline.

The man, whose name has not been released, was walking near
Lake  Parkway  by  MontBleu  just  after  3am  Aug.  10.  Nevada
Highway Patrol officers say it is possible he was hit by more
than one vehicle.

“One witness who stopped to render aid told troopers that he
was driving west when he observed a person lying in one of the
eastbound travel lanes. When he turned his vehicle around to
provide  assistance,  he  saw  a  full  size  blue  Dodge  pickup
strike the downed pedestrian,” Trooper Chuck Allen said in a
press release.

CalStar took the man to Renown Medical Center in Reno where he
was listed in critical condition.

NHP is asking anyone who saw the accident to contact Trooper
Doug  Hildebrand  at  (775)  689.4623  or
dhildebrand@dps.state.nv.us.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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